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October 12, 2009 
 

By Email/U.S. Mail 
Federal Bureau of Investigation 
Special Agent Clearance Unit 
Attn: Special Agent Grahm Coder 
935 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW 
Washington, DC 20535 

 
 Re:  MSPB Appeal 
    v. Dept. of Justice 
   
 Subject: Deposition Scheduling 
 
 
Dear Special Agent Coder, 
 
 As you may be aware, I have filed an appeal with the Merit Systems Protection 
Board of the negative suitability determination apparently made in my case. 
 
 I've contacted the Employment Law Unit to propose a tentative deposition 
schedule, including your deposition, but I thought I would write to give you as much 
notice as possible if they perhaps haven't had a chance to discuss the details of this action 
with you yet. 
 
 My intention is to conduct your deposition in the second or third week of 
November.  As a courtesy to you, if I hear back from you by Friday 10/16/09 it would be 
my pleasure to let you pick the date of your own deposition, as long as it is in the week of 
11/9/09-11/13/09 or 11/16/09-11/20/09, and the date is confirmed with a Stipulation 
given to me by the Employment Law Unit no later than 10/21/09, which is suitable for 
filing as an Order with the MSPB.  The place would be a court reporter’s office  

. 
 
 My suggestion would be a Monday or a Friday in either of those weeks, as that 
would reduce the impact of your travel on work.  In addition, you might have some 
sightseeing opportunities if one of your travel days is on a weekend.  On the other hand, 
if ELU and I were able to work out some type of arrangement by which your and others’ 
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depositions could be taken at your current duty station (I’m assuming it’s still 
Headquarters), I would be open to that as well. 
 
 Please let me know if you have any questions; I look forward to working with you 
to resolve this challenge. 
 
 Sincerely,  
 
  
 
  
 
 
cc via fax/mail:    
Employment Law Unit 
f. 202-
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